
 
 

Dear parents/carers and students, 

It has been a very busy first full week back, Christmas feels like a distant memory! 

This week, we have been rewarding students in 
Key Stage 3 with achieving their Bronze Aspire 
Badges. Ten students collected their Aspire 
Rewards pack in their House Assembly this 
week, which is brilliant! A special mention to 
Riona Jomon in Year 8, who has been rewarded 
with her Silver Aspire Badge. Please encourage 
your child to engage with the Aspire Passport.  
I am looking forward to rewarding many more 
students this term. 

I have been extremely impressed with the high standard of Year 7 homework. This week I have been 
shown some particularly amazing projects where students have taken the time to create various models 
to demonstrate cell structure in Science. Since September the effort of Year 7 homework has been 
exceptional! Due to this we have been rewarding many achievement points in recognition of this excellent 
commitment to homework - keep up the great work Year 7! 

At the end of this update, I have included our extra-curricular, intervention and revision timetables for 
Term 3. You will see from the provision that there are a variety of activities on offer for our students to 
experience. I would encourage you to look through our extensive programme and discuss these additional 
opportunities for your child to widen their experience of school life. 

Since Year 11 students have returned from the Christmas break many have recognised that there are not 
many teaching days left until their first examination. Attendance to lunchtime and after school 
interventions has rapidly increased with students opting to independently revise or work together in small 
teams to create revision cards and resources at lunchtime. Dedication to their studies has been impressive 
for the large majority of students. However, I must remind Year 11 students that structure to their revision 
plan, which includes time for themselves and time away from revision is as important as the revision.  
A balanced revision plan and a healthy sleep pattern is always advised to enable students’ exam 
performance to be most effective.  
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Our Year 11 Parents’ Evening will be taking place online on Thursday 25th January 2024 from 4.30pm to 
7.30pm and parents are required to book their online appointments in advance. Year 11 is the most crucial 
year with GCSE examinations and coursework to be completed. This Parents’ Evening is the most 
important of all as it will focus on discussing the progress with grades and bespoke guidance and advice 
as to where each individual needs to prioritise their learning to attain the results they not only deserve, 
but to enable them to move onto their next steps. Year 11 parents will be sent all information regarding 
booking appointments and I encourage you to sign up for all appointments as soon as they are available 
as timeslots are available on a first come first served basis.  

Year 11 students will also be receiving a mock exam results day next Thursday during afternoon 
registration. This enables students to receive their results in assembly to celebrate success or to utilise 
the results as a guide to target key areas before the summer examinations. Our intervention programme 
is in place to support students at lunchtime and after school. All students have access to GCSEPod which 
is proven to support students with revision.  

Finally, in my update last week, I informed you about our upcoming SLAT Recruitment Roadshows taking 
place in February (see last page of the update for more information). In addition to these events, there 
are a variety of new posts advertised on our Trust vacancies website - www.slat.org.uk/vacancies. These 
range from part-time/seasonal jobs such as Exam Invigilators to new full-time teaching and support roles 
with start dates ranging from now to September 2024. Below is a summary of the jobs currently advertised 
across all schools in the Trust. 

• Exam Invigilators (all schools) 

• Teaching Assistants (all schools) 

• Head of School (Bourne Academy) 

• Premises Assistant (Giles Academy) 

• SRU Manager (Spalding Academy) 

• Librarian (Cowley Academy) 

• Medical First Aider or School Nurse (Bourne Academy) 

• Classroom Technician: Art/Food (Giles Academy) 

• Teachers: English, Food Technology, Geography, Health & Social Care, ICT, Mathematics, Modern 
Foreign Languages and Science (various schools) 

• Head of Geography (Bourne Academy) 

If you are (or know someone who is) interested to find out more information and apply for any of these 
roles, please visit www.slat.org.uk/vacancies 

I hope you all have an enjoyable weekend. 

Kindest regards, 

 

Miss Katie Belcher 
Head of School, Giles Academy 

 

 

You can follow Giles Academy on our official social media platforms as follows: 

• www.instagram.com/GilesAcademySLAT  

• www.facebook.com/GilesAcademy  

• www.twitter.com/GilesSLAT 

http://www.slat.org.uk/vacancies
http://www.slat.org.uk/vacancies
http://www.instagram.com/GilesAcademySLAT
http://www.facebook.com/GilesAcademy
http://www.twitter.com/GilesSLAT


 



 



  





 


